Mayor and Council Workshop Minutes
Monday, November 1, 2021 – 6:30 pm
In attendance:
Mayor Bill Green
Assistant Mayor Dennis Grove
Councilman Charles Brown
Councilman James Braswell
Councilman James Kalbfleisch
Councilwoman Margaret Yaukey
Clerk Treasurer Emily Rider
Town Manager Donnie Stotelmyer
Town Attorney Ed Kuczynski


Guests
Brian Albert Candidate for Sheriff 

Unfinished Business
· Mayor Green advised council of the public hearing scheduled for Monday, November 8, at 6:30pm to modify and amend the zoning ordinance as it pertains to bed and breakfasts
· Mayor Green advised council of a review of the Lockwood word pump station agreement. Town Attorney Ed Kuczynski advised that before we actually accept those lines and the pump station, there's, we've got, we have to make sure that we get easements from the property, the property owners we had all those years ago.

New Business
· Mayor Green asked the council to approve the town employee holiday schedule 
· Mayor Green advised the council they had a copy of the MOU with the county on road renaming.   Mayor Green explained that there aren’t going to be any renaming just updating the MOU stating that moving forward with new development, the County will have to approve road names. Mayor Green and Town Attorney Ed Kuczynski said that we will then need to redo the Chapter 7 ordinance on Building Codes.  

Citizen Participation
· Town resident John Poffenberger did ask about changing codes so that a hot dog stand could be at the River Bottom. Town Attorney said that because it is zoned as a Historic Recreation District it is not permitted and would take time and money if the Town were to decide to rezone.  He also informed Mr. Poffenberger that even if the zoning permitted the town would still have to give permission for concessions to be at River Bottom Park.  
· Salena Wilkes asked council to know what the status of a motion that was made in the past with the buildings/ garages behind Town Hall to take them down for additional parking. Linda Kuczynski told Selena that the Planning Commission brought the idea forward that was talked about back when we opened the planning commission back up this year. And the recommendation was for the council to investigate the possibility of taking that down and putting the common shed out by the ballfield. it was it was a recommendation to investigate it that's all.  Mayor Green said that financially We can't afford a pole barn, we could barely afford the $24,000 increase on our deputy program. A pole barn is definitely out of the future. We have nowhere to even store what we have there. So, to build the pole barn and to secure all that financially, we just can't right at this time.

A motion was made by Assistant Mayor Dennis Grove to adjourn.  Seconded by Councilwoman Margaret Yaukey.  With all voting in favor, meeting adjourned.  

Adjourned 



